Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on Monday, 13th May 2024
at 7.00 p.m. in the Trinity Methodist Church
Present Cllr. M. Cherrett (Chairman).
Cllrs. Miss M. Galloway and J. Taylor.

Apologies were received from Cllrs. N. R. Hill and Mrs. Y. E. Swales.
There was one member of the public present.
Minutes of the Last Meeting
The Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday, 15th May 2023 had already been confirmed and signed.
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman
It was agreed unanimously that the following offices should be held: -
  Chairman. Cllr. M. Cherrett
Vice Chairman. Cllr. N. Hill
Chairman’s Report
The Chairman welcomed the attending resident to the meeting.

The past year has been very similar to previous years; recurring issues such as potholes in the roads, wheelie bins, street lights etc. seem to be the order of the day.
The retirement of Cllr. Miss Marjorie Galloway from the Chairmanship of the Council in April inspired the Council to award her the Freedom of the Parish of Preston-on-Tees. Marjorie has been a member of the council for many years, having lived in the parish all her life. Although the award does not mean any additional letters after her name, it does give the Council the opportunity to show her its appreciation, and that of many of our residents, for the work and issues she has taken up on behalf of Preston-on-Tees and its population.
One of the innovations made in recent years is the publication of a newsletter twice a year. This is our effort to bring the work of the Council to the notice of the residents and to find out what concerns they have in the locality. We also look into the problems of individuals if we can, although we cannot publicise them.
Public Input
There was no input from the one member of the public.

Dated this 10th day of June 2024
………………………………….
Chairman
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